
THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

July 25, 1989 

MEMORANDUM TO MICHAEL J. BOSKIN n~ 
FROM: RICHARD C. BREEDEN ~~ 
RE: SEC CHAIRMANSHIP 

I don't know how strongly you are supporting the new SEC 
candidate you have suggested, but I thought you might be 
interested in the attached letters. I think these letters 
demonstrate that my appointment would be extremely well received' 
in the financial community. 

The attached Reuters article (which I had nothing to do with) may 
also be of interest to you. It suggests that failure to name 
someone to this position in the near future will reflect badly on 
the Administration. 
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